
UVM Staff Council Meeting Minutes 
September 1, 2020 

12:05-1:30 p.m. 
Microsoft Teams Virtual Meeting 

 
Members Present: 
Heather Allard, Brendan Andrews, Tatiana Andrievskaya, Barbara Asiimwe, Amanda Broder, 
Kristen Cella, Laura Clayton, Stephen DeVoe, Jenna Emerson, Bech Evans, Caleb Gilbert, 
Stephanie Glock, Cheryl Herrick, Christa Hagan-Howe, Alexandra Howe, Mindy Kear, Jay 
LaShombe, Deb McAdoo, Claire McCollough, Katherine McGinn Hall, Jen O’Donnell, Michael 
O’Sullivan, Holly Pedrini, Katrina Preiss, Jon Reisenweaver, Carri-Ann Rock, Allison Spain, Joe 
Speidel, Katherine Spence, Emily Taylor, Bridget Tully, Kenneth Viglucci, Erin Wertlieb 
 
Staff: Alan Shashok 
 
Call to Order 
President Caleb Gilbert called the meeting to order at 12:05.  
 
Approve Draft Minutes 
September meeting minutes were approved, with a minor amendment. 
 
Public Comment Period 
No public comments were made. 
 
Standing Committee Updates 
Social Committee: They voted not to record meetings. Ongoing items they are working on 
include online trivia, potential partnerships with drive-in events, and a potential virtual Holiday 
Bazaar. They discussed the Hurly Burly but as it was close to ending based on weather, they will 
just include it in Staffline as long as it’s going on. They returned the Matilda tickets. With 
regards to reimagining the Committee’s functionality during the pandemic, they discussed 
working with Elisabeth to grow the Staff Council social media presence. They also announced 
that Mary Parent resigned from the Social Committee due to work-life balance issues. 
 
Community Engagement: They voted to record meetings and automatically make those 
recordings available to folks in the committee, and to others upon request. Three areas of focus 
were voted on. Food insecurity has five people working on it, compiling community and 
volunteering resources has four people working on it, and creating affinity spaces for staff and 
amplifying staff voices has three people working on it. 
 
Personal and Professional Development (PPD): They discussed their areas of focus which 
now include exit interviews, sick time, staff awards, telecommuting (combining forces on this 
topic with CBB), and tuition remission. They are also continuing to work with the Working 
Parents group.  
 
Compensation, Benefits, and Budget (CBB): They examined the option of recording their 
meetings and the ramifications thereof, with concerns about balancing accessibility with the 



ability of members to speak candidly. They discussed hazard pay, as well as alternative 
approaches for addressing the needs for people who are at a higher risk for catching COVID-19. 
They examined their primary responsibilities: the annual salary recommendation letter, 
maximizing staff’s participation in decision-making processes, and enhancing communication 
with constituencies. They are looking at amending telecommuting policies beyond the pandemic.  
They also discussed the proposed earned-time reductions (accrued vacation time not being paid 
out).  
 
New Representative 
Carri-Ann Rock introduced herself. She works in the Physics Department as their Department 
Coordinator. She is serving on the PPD committee.  
 
Officer Updates 
Caleb will begin sharing out an Officer’s Report so that the Staff Council meeting itself can 
serve as a discussion zone, rather than a forum for providing those lengthy updates.  
 
Antiracist Working Group: 






